		May 30, 2024






		Dear Colleagues,

We wanted to provide an update on campus safety measures implemented since March (see Web link to past messages).

· The staircase on the library's 3rd floor has been alarmed, and safety roped off with signage "use only in case of emergency." This was implemented to stop students from repeatedly accessing the staircase for non-emergency reasons. Emergency exits should only be used to exit the building safely in an event.
· The north and south sides of the campus were swept for any unhoused camps, but no camps were found on or near the campus as of 5/09/2024. Both departments confirm the location when either LRPD or Campus Operations receives a report of unhoused camping on campus, and both departments work to remove the camp.
· SAFE Los Rios" (AppArmor), the new safety app, will replace our current mobile app (Guardian), as well as ERNI buttons on desktop computers. SAFE Los Rios will include two separate implementations: a desktop computer feature ONLY for stationary workstations (i.e., not laptops) and a mobile app available for all students and employees districtwide. Both platforms include a "panic button," which will allow users to silently and immediately notify LRPD of an emergency situation and provide LRPD with the device's location. The desktop platform will also allow for emergency messages to be displayed on computer screens. The Mobile app will also include other features, including information about emergency procedures, "friend walk" and "safety escort" features, and access to non-emergency crime reporting and support services such as mental health services and suicide crisis hotline. We expect SAFE Los Rios to roll out to our college communities this Fall. Be on the lookout for a flex activity. 
· LRPD will continue to have an afternoon presence in AME and the library. LRPD continues to monitor the AME and Library areas. LRPD will walk through these areas regularly if staffing and calls for service permit. 
· LRPD had a new Community Safety Officer (CSO) start working the swing shift in early April. The hours are 2 PM to 10 PM. Three new Campus Patrol personnel have been hired in the last month.
· The completion of phase II of the EGC. Both buildings are fully on the medico keys system. Please see more about the keys here. Campus Keys and Imron Access | Cosumnes River College Employees (losrios.edu)
· CDC is scheduled for the Medico Keys system upgrade this summer. This will complete the medico key project for buildings at CRC.
· ECO training is happening on May 29 and 30th, with a follow-up on July 31st (management/supervisors and some staff.) Emergency Operations Center (EOC) training on May 29 and 30th. The EOC is critical to ensure continuity of operations during an emergency. The steps taken during a disaster require a properly trained staff capable of thinking outside the box and working through what-if scenarios. 

If you see something, say something!

Please continue to share any improvements you think will help make everyone feel safer while on campus with Chris Raines or Captain Mora.






